BOROUGH OF LAWRENCEVILLE REGULAR MEETING March 2, 2009

CALL TO ORDER

Jack Young called the Regular Meeting of the Lawrenceville Borough Council to order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL

Council Members: Mayor: Ed Lockhart Bryce Taft

Mildred Bliss

Marian Russell-absent

Gordon Chilson-absent Secretary: Larry Barnes Judy Woythal

Melvin Davis Jack Young

Visitors:

Walt Beach Fern Deming
Donna Blend Peggy Miles

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Larry Barnes made a Motion to approve the minutes of February 2, 2009, seconded by Melvin Davis. All members present voted yea.

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS- None

COMMUNICATIONS were reviewed.

TREASURER'S REPORT- Larry Barnes made a Motion to accept the Treasurer's Report, seconded by Ed Lockhart. All members present voted yea.

PAYMENT OF BILLS-Larry Barnes made a Motion to pay the bills totaling \$5,060.09 seconded by Ed Lockhart. All members present voted yea.

MAYOR'S REPORT- No problems.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Library-No report.

- B. Building Enforcement/Zoning Officer-Gene Haley was unable to attend the meeting and had submitted the following report:
 - 1. 13 Main Street-talked with owner about a new garage

C. Public Works: Streets and Dikes-Jack Young reported that Phase III of State Street will be advertised in March and the bids will be opened at the next Council meeting on April 6, 2009.

D. Personnel and Appointment- The Council received a resignation letter from Theresa Lockhart in regards to her position on the Planning Commission. After some discussion by the Council Members, Larry Barnes made a Motion to accept her resignation, seconded by Jack Young. All members present voted yea.

The Council asked the secretary to send a letter to Theresa Lockhart thanking her for her service on the Planning Commission.

Jack Young stated that Lucy Losey had expressed an interest in serving on the Planning Commission. Jack Young made a Motion to appoint Lucy Losey to the Planning Commission, seconded by Mildred Bliss. All members present voted yea, except Ed Lockhart voted No.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Traffic Light Study-The street committee will work on this.

Recodification-continue working on the zoning chapter.

Academy Street-one-way-The street committee will work on the Ordinance.

NEW BUSINESS

The Mile Long Sale will be held Friday July 10th and Saturday July 11th.

Clean Up Day will be on Saturday May 9th.

The Council read a complaint letter received from Mr. Gontarz in regards to speeders and loud exhaust systems in the Borough. The Council will forward this information to the Mansfield State Police. A letter will be sent to Mr. Gontarz thanking him for his concern for public safety.

Larry Barnes made a Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM, seconded by Ed Lockhart.

Minutes recorded and printed by Judy Woythal, Secretary